CAP
Minutes for meeting, September 24th, 2014
Present: K. Clark, J. Day, C. Dowling, W. Heisler, M. Huguet-Jerez, J. Johnson, M. Marino, J. Morrison, J. Palmgren, B. Rifkin, P. Ved
Absent: S. Monseau, B. Strassman
[1] B. Rifkin made motion to approve the minutes from September 10th as written; J. Johnson seconded.  Motion approved unanimously.
[2] Update of subcommittees.  Two subcommittees reported that they have scheduled their first meetings; a third (Monday afternoon) reported that it will schedule a meeting shortly.
[3] Discussion of charge related to FSP and liberal learning domain change.  M. Marino related a discussion held with the Steering committee regarding this charge.  Steering said it believes that CAP should collect testimony about this charge before making any recommendations and that CAP should not reject the work of LLPC, before testimony has been gathered.  Steering also noted that only a college-wide committee is empowered to collect testimony and that this charge falls under the area of CAP’s responsibility.  Following this discussion, W. Heisler made a motion that CAP move forward and collect testimony on this charge; J. Day seconded.  Motion approved unanimously.     
[4] Discussion on collecting testimony.  There are several issues before CAP that require the collection of testimony.  There are recommendations regarding advising goals, FSP and domain change, certificate programs, and academic integrity. Discussion centered on how best to accomplish this.  Regarding the scheduling of open fora for these issues, B. Rifkin made a motion that the three major stakeholders involved in the collection of testimony (students, faculty, and staff) should decide how face to face meetings should be scheduled to best meet the needs of each of these groups.  J. Day seconded and the motion was approved unanimously.  J. Day and J. Johnson agreed to arrange the collection of testimony for staff, and P. Ved and C. Dowling agreed to do the same for students.  For faculty, it was decided to use the common hour (12:30 to 1:30) on Tuesday, October 28th to hold an open forum.  Each recommendation will be allotted fifteen minutes for testimony, and faculty members on CAP agreed to serve as discussion leaders and recorders for each of these. M. Marino agreed to create a schedule for these assignments and forward it to the committee.  Testimony will also be collected through email and qualtrics, and B. Rifkin agreed to set up a qualtrics template for this purpose.   
[5] M. Marino noted that CAP will not meet on October 1st (the next scheduled meeting) and that he will attend the CSCC meeting to discuss the recommendation regarding certificate programs.
[6] Meeting adjourned at 2:48 PM. 
